THE SMOKE SIGNAL

Chatsworth Historical Society - Nov. 1968



Dear Members :

There are many special events this month and we hope you will take part and enjoy them. We need your support to make them a sucess.

November 20th -- SPECIAL PROGRAM AND DINNER MEETING
Please come for dinner at 6:30 p.m. in the hospitality room of Wilshire Federal Savings
in Chatsworth. This is a fund raising event. We will serve Tamale Pie, Green Salad,
French Bread and Homemade Pie. Adults \$3,00. Children \$1.50.

Mrs. Miriam Muchlenback, well-known lecturer will speak and show pictures of her work with the Southwestern Indian. Mrs. Muchlenback is a Chatsworth resident interested in our Historical Monument and as a noted traveler and lecturer has donated her evening to us as a fund raising event. Please try and attend if not for dinner come later to hear the lecture and make a donation. This is an event we are sure your friends and neighbors will be interested in also so please feel free to invite as many as possible.

November 23rd -- BAKE SALE
Another fund raising event we felt before Thanksgiving would be a good time. It will be in front of Hughes Market, Devonshire Street, Chatsworth from 10 to 4. Lonations needed.

November 30th -- MINNIE PALMER DAY

The Chatsworth Historical Society and Girl Scout Troop 860 are honoring Mrs. Palmer on her 82nd Birthday. It will be at the home of Mrs. Henrietta Schnelker, 10025 Topanga Canyon Blvd., Chatsworth at 7:00 p.m. It will be in the form of an Open House. Come and wish her a Happy Birthday!

The Treasurer, Bill Schepler, reports we have an offer of money to complete the plumbing at the monument. Also to install the air conditioning ducts under the floor of the monument. These two gifts combined with moneys in the monument fund will make it possible to completely inclose the base of the church. This is necessary so that the land can be leveled around the church and brought up to grade so that the landscaping can be started and make the church more compatable with its surroundings.

Membership Chairman, Pauline Dahlman, reports an up to date roster of all paid members will be included in the next edition of the Smoke Signal. If you have not paid this year please get your money in.

Inclosed you will find a copy of our revised By-Laws. Please read them as we will vote on the changes at our next regular meeting November 20th. Hope to see you there.

Sincerely,

Lillian Schepler
President, Chatsworth Historical Society



COME ONE ---

COME ALL ---

to the

CHATSWORTH HISTORICAL SOCIETY'S ANNUAL PARTY FOR







Tuesday, December 8th, at 8:00 p.m.
At the home of Charles and Garnet Tingle
15439 Victory Blvd., Van Nuys
(4 mile east of the San Diego Freeway on the
north corner of Victory and Orion)

We have a wonderful evening planned headed by Gene Cleveland playing a concert of Christmas music. Gene was an outstanding music major and has entertained community organizations with his manvelous versatility on piano or organ. He is currently teaching in an elementary school in the Simi valley. We will also sing Christmas Carols, play name Bingo and have an exchange of \$1.00 gifts. We request that each member attending will bring a \$1.00 gift marked as to whether it is for a man or a woman to exchange with a member of his or her own sex. We will wind up the evening with Christmas refreshments. We hope to see all of you there so that we may share this Holiday Season together. We request that you RSVP to 341-0603 so that our refreshment committee can make their plans.